Voices of September 11th offers our deep gratitude to everyone who participated in or attended the Day of Remembrance Service at St. Paul’s Chapel last Saturday. The event was an opportunity for the families to join together in the Holiday Season to remember our loved ones. St. Paul’s means so much to the families and rescue workers, and holding the event in that historic and healing place made the event even more special. We have received wonderful feedback about the Service, and are planning to hold it again next December so more families will have the opportunity to attend. 
We began the service with a fantastic choral prelude from the Cheam School Chapel Choir, a group of boys and girls from Berkshire, England. Their angelic faces and uplifting holiday music set the tone for the Service. Then VOICES Founding Director Mary Fetchet, who emceed the event, and a group of religious leaders including a Rabbi, the Vicar of St. Paul’s, and the Episcopal Bishop of New York processed through the Chapel. They processed to a stirring rendition of “We Shall Overcome” by the Harlem Gospel Choir and were led down the aisle by the Loco-Motion Dance Troupe. This amazingly talented group of young women entranced the audience with their fluid and energetic dancing throughout the Service. 

The heart of the Service was a Candle Lighting Ceremony in remembrance of our loved ones. Seven family members lit candles as the significance of each one: Faith, Love, Courage, Gratitude, Peace, Hope, and Remembrance, was explained by lectors Frank Fetchet and Carol Ashley. Following the Ceremony was an inspirational performance of “I Believe I Can Fly” by the Harlem Gospel Choir. Though the choir may look small in numbers, their joyful sound filled the Chapel to the rafters. Loco-Motion created special choreography for the performance, culminating in the raising of one of the younger dancers in “flight” at the conclusion of the song. All were amazed by this spectacular and heartfelt performance. 

All in attendance, family members, performers and friends then had the opportunity to write notes to loved ones lost on 9/11. While expressing our love and memories on these personal notes to be encased in the base of the sculpture “Ascent” by Mark Pilato, the congregation enjoyed the intricate jazz meditations of Sonny Fortune and his Ensemble. These talented musicians helped inspire an outpouring of wonderful notes from the audience, which were collected by members of the Halcottsville, NY Volunteer Fire Department. The families drew strength from their presence as ushers, remembering the sacrifices of their New York City firefighter brethren on 9/11.   
At the conclusion of the Service, all recessed to St. Paul’s Churchyard led by Loco-Motion members with beautiful white -----? . The Harlem Gospel Choir’s final number “Total Praise” was an inspirational accompaniment while the congregation gathered in the Churchyard around “Ascent.” Following another performance by the Cheam Choir and remarks by sculptor Mark Pilato, “Ascent” was blessed by the Episcopal Bishop of New York City, E. Don Taylor. This magnificent sculpture was a gift from Mr. Pilato to the 9/11 families, and will travel around the country while a permanent home is found. Mr. Pilato then encouraged the family members to sign the name of their loved one on the base of the sculpture with a permanent marker. Later, Mr. Pilato and his assistants began etching these messages into the bronze as a permanent tribute. We deeply thank Mark Pilato for his talent and generosity, and for his instrumental role in planning the Service.
Family members were then escorted by the Halcottsville Firefighters to Ground Zero. Though the weather was chilly, all were warmed by the opportunity to draw strength and love from each other on sacred ground. We joined hands at the site to remember our loved ones collectively and also had opportunities for private reflection and tribute. It was a day of healing and celebration of the wonderful memories we shared with our loved ones. We hope all who attended were uplifted during the often bittersweet Holiday season, and hope all will join us next year. 

Members of the VOICES staff were honored to take part in this amazing event. Heartfelt thanks from all of us to the many people who made it possible:

From St. Pauls: etc. etc. 

